
2415 Eisenhower Avenue, Alexandria, Virginia 22314 | 703-292-7100 | OIGPublicAffairs@nsf.gov | oig.nsf.gov 

NSF OIG Form 2 (5/24) 

Case Closeout Memorandum 
OIG Case Number I-19-0001-CP | November 12, 2024 

On November 30, 2018, the United States and a university entered into an agreement to 
resolve an allegation relating to misuse of NSF grant funds. Per the agreement, the 
university was required to implement a compliance program and submit annual 
compliance reports to our office. The university has fulfilled its obligations under the 
agreement; accordingly, this file is closed.    
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